COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, 18th April 2006
Question 23
QUESTION: Councillor Marie Corr
"To ask the manager to outline the schedule for taking in charge the open spaces in Westbrook/Corbally Estate and will he make a statement on the matter?"
Reply:
A number of years ago, the County Council had discussions with the developer of Westbrook and Corbally estates with regard to the outstanding works required to enable the taking in charge of the open space areas.  
There has since been no formal contact between the developer and the County Council and the issue of taking-in-charge has not been progressed and this will be pursued.  
When the outstanding works are completed, the developer will be required to transfer ownership and title of the open spaces to the County Council to enable the taking-in-charge process to be finalised. 
It should be noted that this process has been completed in relation to a small open space at Corbally Lawns which is now maintained on a regular basis by the County Council.
